
 
 
 

Chesaning Township Minutes 
Regular Meeting 

December 1, 2011 @ 7:30 p.m. 
 

Regular Meeting 
Members Present:  Supervisor Robert Corrin, Clerk Sue Emmendorfer, Treasurer Cathy Gross; Trustees: Kevin 
Carlton, William Hedrich, Peter Hemgesberg, and Ken Hornak.  
Public Comments: none. 
Committee/Board Reports:   
 Cemetery – Hemgesberg reported cemetery fencing is in place along the riverbank stabilization cliff; some 
cemetery roads are eroding. 
 Parks & Rec – Carlton reported participation in the annual Candle Walk with 600 cookies given away; and 
the monthly meeting will be next week. 
 Rehmann Health Center – Gross reported the United Appeal will be sending out reminder notices next 
week. 
 Fire Board – Corrin reported receipt of the completed Saginaw County Mutual Aide; received a used 
generator from the rest home; the Michigan Blood Bank will be utilizing the fire barn for community blood draws; new 
chairs were bought with the pancake breakfast proceeds.   
 MMWA – Emmendorfer noted the annual meeting will be 11 a.m. December 12 at the Swan Valley Banquet 
Center; also noted the executive board will be reappointed at that time.  
 Task Force – Carlton noted the DDA provided carriage rides during Candle Walk and provided $10,000 for 
the footbridge project; no meeting in December, but two are scheduled for January 10 and 24, 2012. 
 Supervisor – Corrin noted state Sen. Roger Kahn or his representative will be at the village office 1 to 2 p.m. 
December 2; Santa’s Village will continue each weekend for the next three weeks at the Saginaw County Fair 
Grounds; the November Supervisor’s meeting saw more discussion of elimination of personal property taxes and the 
marijuana law; County Road Rep. Rob Hudec visited the township last week to discuss road issues. 
 Clerk – Emmendorfer reported February 28, 2012 Presidential Primary; noted 667 hits to the township’s 
website last month with 61 percent taking place during non-office hours, at www.chesaningtwp.org.  
 Treasurer – Gross reported Winter Tax Bills were mailed with a couple already returned for payment; 
Summer Tax Bills are still coming in with 4 percent added through December; she attended a SALTA meeting that 
honored County Treasurer Marv Hare who is stepping down; also noted the Board of Review will meet 6 p.m. Dec 
12, 2011.  
Unfinished Business: 

Cemetery Riverbank Stabilization – the bank is done, the fence is done. 
MTA Annual Convention – Anyone choosing to go must make their reservations by December 5. 

New Business:  
 Chamber Business Expo – The board discussed and will participate March 10 and 11 at the Fair Grounds. 
 Burn Permits – the board discussed the possibility of processing the permits for the fire department. 
Extended Public Comment: none. 
Extended Trustee Comment: none. 
Approved: 
 *Motion by Carlton, support by Hornak, to approve the November 3, 2011 Regular Meeting Minutes as 
presented. Motion Carried. 
 *Motion by Hornak, support by Hedrich, to participate in the new Chamber Expo March 10 and 11, 2012, at 
the Fair Grounds. Motion Carried. 

http://www.chesaningtwp.org/


 *Motion by Hornak, support by Carlton, to pay bills as presented. Roll Call Vote – Yes: Hornak, 
Hemgesberg, Carlton, Hedrich, Gross, Emmendorfer, Corrin. No: none. Motion Carried. 

Bills totaled $22,666.69. 
 *Motion by Hemgesberg, support by Hedrich, to adjourn at 8:31 p.m. Motion Carried. 

Sue Emmendorfer, Clerk 
Chesaning Township 

 


